Church Of Christ

August 1, 2019

Tom Tracey
PO Box 61930
1 League, Irvine CA 92602

Dear Tom Tracey,

| apologize for any stress that may have been caused by the delay of the receipt of this
response. We had responded with this message originally on June 29" via text message and are
t not sure why it was not received. Could you provide us with your phone number in case we

w’ have the wrong one?

Regard|ess, thank you for contacting us and letting us know the efforts that you have been
making in your recovery. It is encouraging to read about the time and effort you have made
regarding your challenges. We have consistently been supportive of our members seeking
professional assistance both inside and outside the church and we were supportive of your
desire to seek help from Turning Point Counselors.

In addition to that. we also believe that it is important for you to know that we expect all of our

In addition to that, we also believe that it is important for you to know that we expect all of
our members to be willing to sit down with the leaders of the church without someone outside
of our church being present. It was our understanding that you were unwilling to agree to that
expectation which is what led to the action that we took. We believe this is a reasonable
expectation that we have of all our members.

TooC oI ow

Elder of Orange County Church of Christ,

Cc: Michael Wooten, Bruce Williams
Encl: Jun 29, 2019 text which was sent to you on that day.
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